
North Cornwall Township  

Recreation Board Meeting 

May 16, 2022 

Call to Order: 

The May 16, 2022, meeting of the North Cornwall Township Recreation Board was called to order by 

Justin Thompson at 12:00 pm. 

In attendance were Justin Thompson, Chairman, Suzanne Yorty, Vice-Chairman, Shawna Urban, 

Secretary/Treasurer, Brian Deiderick, Tom Long, Sr., Township Manager, and Mike Wahmann, Township 

Supervisor.  

Others in attendance are listed on sign-in sheet. 

Approval of Minutes:  

Justin Thompson made a motion to approve the February 14, 2022, meeting minutes. Suzanne Yorty 

seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

Justin Thompson made a motion to approve the March 21, 2022, meeting minutes. Suzanne Yorty 

seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

Items for Discussion/Action: 

Playground equipment for Gloninger Woods Park- Three options of playground equipment suited for 

children aged 2-5 years were presented by Justin Thompson and discussed by Recreation Board 

members. Brian Deiderick made a motion to approve the selection of item # 350-2235 Challengers Play 

Structure. Justin Thompson seconded the motion. All were in favor. This item will be presented to the 

Board of Supervisors for final approval at the May 24, 2022, mid-month meeting. 

Treasurers Report- A deposit of $2,000.00 from park and recreation fees and new item line of interest 

earned in the account of $52.55 brings the current balance to $207,511.87. Brian Deiderick made a 

motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. Suzanne Yorty seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

Other items: Justin Thompson reported that the Township was awarded a Marcellus Shale Grant in the 

amount of $25,000. The funds will be applied to the cost of the paving project at Snitz Creek Park. 

There will be a pre-construction meeting on May 25, 2022.  

Announce Next Meeting: The next Recreation Board meeting is tentatively scheduled for August 15, 

2022, unless concerns arise that require discussion prior. 



Public Comment: 

Three township residents expressed their concerns with the sign at Snitz Creek Park. Discussion 

followed. The Recreation Board will recommend the Township Board of Supervisors that the ON/OFF 

times are adjusted to follow daylight hours.  

Adjournment: Brian Deiderick made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:45 pm. Justin Thompson 

seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Shawna Urban, Recreation Board Secretary 


